DavisPARENTSDO - MARCH
SPRING IS IN THE AIR!  Students begin to experience spring fever as temperatures warm up. That’s when partying and peer pressure to experiment with, use and/or abuse alcohol or other substances may also increase. 
Be an informed parent about where and why teens turn to alcohol or other substances to get high. A good place to start is at www.DavisParentsDo.com website. Know your children’s friends and their parents. Know where they are at all times and utilize our website’s pledge list to monitor partying. Or, follow some of our helpful links to websites that are full of information on the subject of teen alcohol or substance use.
Another potentially strong contributor driving students to make the harmful decision to use alcohol or substances are increased pressures at school. During this time of the year, our seniors are preparing for college. Juniors and sophomores are in the middle of large assignments and projects. Even freshmen can experience the pressures of adjusting to the demanding workload of high school as some are involved in extracurricular activities and sports or clubs. Even junior high students are susceptible to increased levels of stress at this time of the year. 

Be aware that in order to cope with overwhelming stress, a student may choose to turn to alcohol or substance use. Watch your child carefully for signs of stress. If they are exhibiting physical signs of stress such as stomach aches, headaches, frequent colds and insomnia, they might need some attention. Emotional symptoms may also be evident. Increased irritability or unusual outbursts of anger, rage, or crying may also be signs of stress. 
DISCUSSION TOPIC/PRACTICAL TIPS:  
1. Talk to your teen. Empower them to cope in an effective manner by reminding him/her that choosing alcohol or substances is not an option. They are not only harmful but they can have long-term health and developmental implications.
2. Have your teen create a personal stress management guide. Find tips and a helpful template of one at http://www.aap.org/stress/teen1-a.cfm.
THIS MONTH’S PARENTAL AWARENESS DATES: This area is typically where you would find the dates when school is not in session for the current month. These are dates to put on your calendar as potential dates when your child will need some additional coaching/planning on alternative plans for spending the day outside of school. 

Although there are no holidays or work days planned this month, be aware that it is a busy month academically. It will feel like a long time without a break from school to both students and teachers. Consider planning something fun to do with your family. Enjoy some down time on the weekends or in the evenings with your student in order to reduce stress this month!
DavisPARENTSDO is a parent education committee of secondary schools parent groups that promotes increasing awareness of teen alcohol and other substance use in Davis. For more information, see our website at davisparentsdo.org.
